President’s message February 20, 2022
I am honored and excited to be the President of our club this year. It has been a busy year since I took office. We had many exciting activities this Fall and Winter. Our outdoor Back to the Slopes gathering in September was very successful. Also, there was a Club Med trip to Playa Esmeralda in October which had over 60 participants. We had our first weekly golf and tennis outing to Hilton Head, SC. Everyone enjoyed the accommodations, tennis and Pickleball facilities, golf courses and the weather was very pleasant. Most of our ski trips, eastern and western have sold out this year; the season is going very well. At this time, we expect to recoup much of our financial losses due to COVID last year.
Our club has continued to follow CDC guidelines for all indoor and outdoor activities and large gatherings. Unfortunately, we had to postpone our 85th Anniversary and Volunteer Party due to CDC guidelines for large indoor gatherings. Also, due to continued Covid variants, Fairfax Racquet club decided not to hold any indoor tennis parties this year. During the past year our membership has increased by approximately 200 members and we have attracted numerous new members.
Our Travel Chair with recommendations from several members, has been looking into additional trips in the USA this summer and fall. We have begun a partnership with Overseas Adventure Travel (OAT) and are promoting a trip in the United States to some of the National Parks including the Grand Canyon in July. If we sign up 10 participants for any trip, we will receive a commission. There is also beendiscussion of a possible weekly biking trip in the USA this year. We are looking for volunteers to assist in making this trip a reality. We are also considering a Mississippi Riverboat trip in the fall. Please read about upcoming events in our weekly ski and sports gram and visit our website. 
Our volunteers have worked very hard in the past two years to keep our club going during these difficult times. My heartfelt thanks to all of you. We will find ways to celebrate you this year. 

We are always looking for new volunteers. If you are interested in leading an event or assisting a leader please call the club office. I welcome your input and suggestions. If you would like to contact me, please call Pete Campbell at our club office at 703 532-7776 for my email address. 







Ruth D’Alessandro
